






















MINUTES OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 

April 11, 1985 

Members present were Chairman Tom Quinn, Don Smith, Leigh Plagens, 
Hank Crumbley, and J. D. Jacobs. The Commission first considered appro­
val of the minutes of March 14, 1985~ There being no additions or 
deletions, Liegh Plagens moved approval of the minutes as written. J. D. 
Jacobs seconded the motion. The same was voted on and carried unanimously. 

The Commission then considered approval of the Consent Agenda as 
follows: 

A. approval of the final plat for Turtle Cove, Phase 1 subject to 
engineering approval, and 

B. approval of a final plat for Waggoner Gardens subject to engin­
eering approval. 

There being no discussion concerning the Consent Agenda, Don Smith moved 
approval. Leigh Plagens seconded the motion. The same was voted on and 
carried unanimously. 

The Commission then held a public hearing and considered approval 
of a request from Philip Williams, Spatex/Patrick Stephenson Joint Venture 
and KC Ventures for a change in zoning from Agricultural and Commercial 
to General Retail on a 4.649 acre tract on Hill Top Drive. Mr. Williams 
made his presentation for the Planning and Zoning Commission, indicating 
that he had been asked by the City Council to return to the Commission 
regarding his request. The Chairman called for any additional comments 
during the public hearing. There being none, he closed the public hear­
ing. Members of the Commission indicated that since the City Council 
had denied his request on his first submission that he needed to provide 
some additional information. After considerable discussion, Hank Crumbley 
suggested that the item should be tabled until the next meeting in order 
to allow Mr. Williams to provide some additional information regarding 
his proposed rezoning. Don Smith made a motion that Mr. Williams return 
to the Planning and Zoning Commission with a more detailed and profession­
ally outlined Concept Plan for the proposed area. Leigh Plagens seconded 
the motion. The same was voted on and carried unanimously. 

The Commission then held a public hearing and considered approval 
of a request from Culpepper Cattle and Catering Company for a Conditional 
Use Permit for a retail building with less than 90% masonry facade in a 
Commercial District just west of the existing Culpepper's Restaurant on 
I-30. Robert Engles appeared before the Commission to present his re­
quest. He explained he wanted to locate a retail building on the site 
as shown on the original site plan and that he wanted to face it in 
materials similar to the existing Culpeppers. The Chairman called for 
any additional comments during the public hearing. There being none, the 
public hearing was closed. Several questions were raised by members of 
the Commission, including the question of adequate parking and other 
items that are currently not in compliance with the City's ordinances. 
It was pointed out to the Commission that the City is currently in liti­
gation with Culpeppers regarding the status of some of the other 
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improvements on the property. There was some discussion on the part of 
the Commission to consider tabling consideration of this item until 
litigation is resolved on the other it:ems. It was pointed out that the 
Court hearing on the other items would be held prior to their next regu­
lar meeting. After some additional discussion, Hank Crumbley made a 
motion to table consideration of this item until the next regular meeting. 
Leigh Plagens seconded the motion. The same was voted on and carried 
unanimously. 

The Commission heard a brief presentation from Dr. Douglas Cargo 
with Hunter Associates who will be completing the Comprehensive Land 
Use Plan for the City. He gave a brief presentation providing an over­
view of the process that would be undergone in developing the Land Use 
Plan. 

The Commission then considered approval of a preliminary plat for 
Hidden Ridge Addition on SH-205 north of Alamo Road. Mrs. Couch ex­
plained the future location of Alamo Road indicated that the most appro­
priate alignment would be to utilize the existing right-of-way for Alamo 
Road. This would not impact the subdivision. There was some discussion 
among the Commissioners regarding the provision of alleys. After some 
discussion, Leigh Plagens moved approval of the preliminary plat subject 
to drainage and engineering. Hank Crumbley seconded the motion. The 
same was voted on and carried unanimously. 

The Commission then considered approval of a site plan for McDonalds 
on Lot 3, Block A, Rockwall Towne Centre on I-30. Mr. Yeager with 
McDonalds presented the site plan. There was considerable discussion 
on landscaping for the site. The Planning and Zoning Commission indicated 
that they would like to see some trees located along the frontage. After 
some additional discussion Leigh Plagens made a motion to approve the 
site plan as submitted with the condition that three trees, which would 
be maintenance free and generic to the area of at least 3 inches caliper 
dimension, would be located along the frontage, two trees being located 
between the two drives and one tree being located along the frontage ad­
jacent to the eastern property line. J. D. Jacobs seconded the motion. 
The same was voted on and carried unanimously. 

The commission then considered approval of a site plan/preliminary 
plat for Professional Real Estate Cohsultants for Ridge Road Tower on 
the northwest corner of I-30 and FM-740. Representatives from Professional 
Real Estate submitted a site plan. Commissioner Don Smith indicated 
some concern over a proposed retaining wall shown on the site plan and 
the actual number of trees to be provided. He indicated some concern 
that the site plan might have to be altered if, in fact, the retaining 
wall is not utilized. After some additional discussion Don Smith moved 
approval of the site plan as shown subject to the provision of a retaining 
wall and that the landscaping shall include a minimum of twelve trees, 
and with the stipulation that the 2 ft. overhang for the parking spaces 
shall be all concrete. Leigh Plagens seconded the motion. The same was 
voted on and carried unanimously. 

The Commission then considered approval of a final plat for the 
t .
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,Church on the Rock, Phase II on I-30. Mrs. Couch briefly explained the 
'-'plat, pointing out that with this plat the Church would be required to 

pave 20 feet of Rockcreek Drive and would also have to either pave two 
lanes along the rear of the property to FM-3097 or escrow the money for 
three lanes of paving on their own property along the rear of the property 
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at an estimated cost of $222,000 before obtaining a building permit 
for the educational facility. She pointed out that these requirements 
should be restated as a condition of plat approval. After a brief dis­
cussion Don Smith moved approval of a final plat restating the above 
conditions. J. D. Jacobs seconded the motion. The same was voted on 
and carried unanimously. 

There being no further business, the Commission adjourned the meet­
ing at 9:30 P.M. 

APPROVED: 

~?~ 
Chairman 

ATTEST: 
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MINUTES OF THE ROCKWALL CITY COUNCIL 

May 6 , 1985 

The meeti ng was called to order at 7 : 30 P.M . Members 
present were Mayor Leon Tuttle , Councilmembers Bill Fox, Gran­
v i lle Davis , Nel l Welborn , Ed Eubanks , John Bullock and Luke 
Gournay. 

Mayor Tuttle called the meeting to order and the Council 
adjourned to the New Caledonia Baptist Church . The Council re­
convened at the New Caledonia Baptist Church. Mayor Tuttle 
opened the second public hearing o n the proposed Community Devel ­
opment Grant Application. He noted that the following people 
were present at the public hearing: Mayor Leon Tuttle, Council ­
members Bill Fox , Granville Davis , Ed Eubanks, Nell Welborn , Luke 
Gournay and John Bu l lock . City St aff members present were Bill 
Ei sen , Br uce Beaty , Rick Crowley , Ci ty Community Development Con­
sultant Jack Russell of Governmental Services Agency . The follow­
interested citi zens were also present : Alma Dickson, 804 Sam 
Houston; Larry D. Anderson , 800 .Sam Houston ; Maudie Mims , 206 Emma 
Jane; Margery Jones , 410 Boydstun ; Audrey Dabney , 706 Peters 
Colony ; Helen L. Jones, 902 Davy Crockett ; Willie B . Alexander , 
808 Sam Houston ; Lenore Mitchell , 508 Dickey; Elizabeth Carwile , 
310 Emma Jane ; Arena Anthony , 1008 Davy Crockett; Evelyn Jones , 
1008 Davy Crockett; Mary M. Price , 1006 Davy Crockett; Barbara 
N. Hicks , 904 Davy Crockett ; Erma Lee Brannon , 1005 Sam Houston ; 
Verna M. Sims , 506 Dickey; Wi llene Gibson , 306 Bourn; Jim Wright , 
1009 Sam Houston ; John Buffington , 509 Bourn ; Juanita Jones , 309 
Bourn; Juanita Bratton, 508 Sherman; Willie Strange, 711 Sherman; 
Gloria Williams , no address given; Sam Buffington , 803 Lamar; 
Calvin Jackson, 802 Sam Houston ; Lurline Hicks , 801 Sam Houston . 

Mayor Tuttle asked Jack Russell to explain the recommendation 
of the Staff and Consultant for the 1985 Community Development 
Application. Russell explained to the group that the proposal 
was to take a somewhat differ ent approach from the previous year ' s 
application and to address primarily the t wo things which are 
applicable f or funding under the Community Development program 
that the City does not have the legal authority to undertake wi th­
out the designation of a project as a Community Development Pro­
ject . He explained that the recommendation involved a housing 
rehabilitation program, : as well as some individual private ly owned 
sewer service ma i ns which would also fa l l under housing rehabi li ­
tation. He explained that the program would involve about $250,000 
in housing rehabilitation money , and that about 33 homes would be 
able to tie into the new sewer lines which are currently served 
by some olde r dilapidated lines in several areas of the City. 
Russell explained that not only would the housing rehabilitation 
grant funds be available in one particular target area , but such 
grants would be available Citywide . He explained that i t was hi s 
opinion tha t this would , in fact , increase the City ' s likelihood 
of obtaining points toward funding of this particular application. 
He explained that the housing rehabilitation money , if approved , 
would probably be designated as either a grant or a forgivable 



loan under the program. After detailing the City ' s appli­
cation, Russell asked if there were any questions or input 
into ~he application preparation process. 

Russell was aske d who would be eligible to apply for a 
housing rehabilitation grant or forgivable loan . He answered 
that all low to moderate i ncome families would be eligible to 
make such an application. Russell was also asked to read the 
low to moderate income guidelines for Rockwall County. Russell 
provided those f i gures to answer the question . 

Mayor Tu ttle asked if there were any other questions or 
conunents concerni ng the Conununity Deve l opment Grant Application. 
There were none. Mayor Tuttle adjourned the public hearing and 
the Council adjourned back to City Hall . 

The Council reconvened at Rockwall City Ha l l to cons i der 
approva l of a resolution authorizing the submittal of a Community 
Development Grant App l ication . Mr. Russell again addressed the 
City Council . Russell again outlined the proposal for the 1985 
Conununi ty Development Grant App l ication . He exp l ained that the 
application as proposed would invol ve a commi tmen t of $30 , 000 
for sewer construction which would be provided as a l ocal in- kind 
match . He explai ned that the grant funds for wh i ch the City was 
applying would involve : sewer tie- ins - $26,400 ; construction 
and inspection - $12,000 ; engineering and design - $3,000; gen­
era l project administration - $12 , 000 ; housing rehabilitation 
administration - $6 , 000 ; and housing rehabilitation - $ 190,600 ; 
making a total of $250 , 000 . 

Welborn explained that she was in favor of approaching the 
housing rehabi litation portion of the grant as a forgivab l e loan 
rather t han a n outright grant , since there was a possibility t hat 
Social Security recipients would have to declare outright grants 
as a portion of their income . Russell stated that there were 
severa l advantages to that; however , it would cost additional 
$2,000 in legal fees to insure that the appropriate documentation 
was provided for such an arrangement . Eubanks asked Russell if 
based on his experience he fe l t that housing rehabil i tation pro­
grams were effective. Russell stated that there was a consider­
able amount of administrative and coordination problems asso ­
ciated with such programs . However, h e fe l t that in most areas 
where housing rehabilitation had been accomplished , considerable 
improvements had resulted. Fox asked if there were only two 
categories for which the City could request funding . Russell 
stated that there were numerous categor i es under which the City 
could seek funding ; however , it was his opi nion that the propose d 
grant application constituted the City ' s best chance for actually 
obtaining funding considering the level of competi tion with which 
the City would be faced . 

Gournay made a motion that the Ci ty of Rockwall provide 
$30 , 000 for sewer improvements as a local match as a part of the 
Cormnunity Development Grant Application . Ed Eubanks seconded 
the motion. The motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 
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Ed Eubanks made a motion that the City also include about 
$1 , 000 in local match for necessary audi ting expenses to be 
done in conjunction wi th the City ' s annual audit and to be paid 
f o r out o f the General Fund . Bul l ock sec onded the motion . The 
motion was voted on and passed unanimously . 

Gournay made a motion that the City request funding for 
one half the salary of an inspector for c onstruction , inspection 
and coordination associated with the housing rehabilitation por­
tion of th~ program. Bullock seconded the motion . The motion 
was voted on and passed unanimous l y. 

Gournay made a motion that the hous i ng rehabilitation por­
tion of the application be structured , if funded , as a five 
year forgivable loan program with no repayment required unless 
the property was sold by the owner or hi s heirs within a five 
year period. Eubanks seconded the motion. Davis asked if such 
program would be a burden on City Staff . Eisen responded that it 
was his feeling that such a program would not be an excessive bur ­
den on the Staff. The motion was voted on a nd passed una nimously . 

Eubanks made a motion that the resolution authorizing sub­
mittal of the Community Development Program Grant Application be 
approved . Gournay seconded the motion. The motion was voted on 
and passed unanimously. 

The Counci l then considered approval of the minutes of 
April 1 , 8 , and 22, 1985. Eubanks made a motion that the minut es 
of April 1 , 8 , and 22, 1985, stand approved as printed . Welborn 
seconded the motion. The motion was voted on and carrie d una ni­
mously . 

Welborn made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as 
fo l lows : 

1. 85-87-SP - Approval o f a site plan for McDonald 's on 
Lot 3 , Block A Rockwall Towne Centr e 

2 . 85-5- SP/PP - Approval of a site plan for Professional 
Real Estate Consultants for Ridge Road Tower off FM- 740 

3. 85-24 - FP - Approval of a final plat for Waggoner Gar­
d e ns Addi t ion on SH- 66 

Fox seconded the motion . The motion was voted on and p a ssed 
unanimously. 

Mayor Tuttle then presented awards for s e rvice to former 
Councilmembe r Russell Phelps . Ke n Dickson , who was also to have 
received an award for service, was out of town and unable to 
attend the meeting. 

Sammy Buffington the n appeared before the Council represent­
ing the NAACP. Buffington stated that he and the NAACP wished 
to commend the Council f or the work that had been done by the 
City. He urge d the Council to continue to think of the NAACP 
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as constituents and congratulated the new Councilmembers on 
their successful election to the City Council. He stated that 
the Council was doing a fine job and urged the Council to keep 
up th~ good work. 

City Manager Bill Eisen then read a report provided by 
Planning and Zoning Commission Chairman Tom Quinn. Quinn 
stated in his report that he was unable to attend the meeting 
because he had been called out of town .on business and asked 
the Council to accept the written report in his absence . After 
hear ing the report Mayor Tuttle and the Council asked that the 
City Manager thank Mr. Quinn for an excellent report. 

Mayor Tuttle then opened the public hearing on a request 
from Kirby Albr ight for annexation of a 20 . 03 acre tract on 
FM-740 south of Shadydale Lane. Tuttle asked the audience if 
there was anyone who wished to address the Council in favor of 
or in opposition to the proposed annexation. There being no com­
ment from the audience, the public hearing was closed . 

Eisen then presented the City Manager's report . He updated 
the Council on the following items: 1. Land Use Plan; 2. Sewer 
System Study; 3. Park Master Plan; 4. the Alumax Permit applica­
tion; 5. removal of the old water tower on the old City Hall 
site. 

Davis asked that the City explore the possibility of renting 
a Gradall type machine to clean out drainage ditches in the older 
part of town . Eisen indicated that this would be done . Eubanks 
asked that at some future meeting the Chief of Police present a 
report detailing the number of trucks and number of cars that had 
been issued citations under the 55 mile per hour speed enforcement 
grant program. Gournay stated that it was his understanding that 
the City Council had previously adopted a resolution supporting 
a hospital in Rowlett . He asked that this item be returned to the 
next City Council Agenda for reconfirmation of the Council's posi­
tion on this matter. Welborn asked that consideration be given 
to combining the poling places for City and School Board elections. 
Davis asked that a system of selling permits for parking in ex­
cess of the posted hours around the Square be returned to the 
Council Agenda or taken care of by the City Staff . He also asked 
if the Ci ty currently had plans for the old underground water 
storage tank on the old City Hall site. Gournay asked that the 
City Manager continue efforts to get the State Department of High­
ways and Public Transporta tion to improve the appearance of the 
old State barn on SH-66. He also asked if the Council could in­
clude at a future meeting consideration of conditions that exist 
at the Rockwall Fishing Marina. 

The Council then considered approval of a preliminary plat 
on Hidden Ridge Addition on SH-205. Bob Brown addressed the Coun­
cil on behalf of Mr. Morris and requested that with approval of 
this plat the City Council agree to deletion of alleys. Tuttle 
asked if Morri s would be willing to place deed restrictions on 
the property for rear or side entry garages. Morris answered 
that he would have no problem with such deed restrictions being 
placed. He also indicated that t h e re would be no problem with 
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placing such a requi rement prohibiting front entry garages on 
the plat. Welborn indicated t ha t she had some problems with 
no alleys in the subdivision. Gournay indicated his concern 
that the Council is seeing more and more development projects 
which ·did not include alleys. Gournay stated that his chief 
concern in this regard involved use of City streets by garbage 
co l lection vehicles. 

Tuttle stated that he had no problem with this particular 
subdivision not having alleys. However , he felt that each sub­
division should be considered on its own merits in this regard . 

Fox made a motion that the preliminary plat submitted by 
Doug Morris on Hidden Ridge Addition on SH- 205 be approved , with 
the alley requirement being waived , and that the plat reflect 
side and rear entry garages only. Davis seco nded the motion. 
Eubanks suggested that the developer should look at the possibility 
of dedicating an alley on the west side of the property. Tuttle 
suggested that this could be considered a t the time of final platting . 
The motion was voted on and passed unanimously . 

The Council then considered approval of a final plat for 
Church on the Rock , Phase II . Couch explained that the Planning 
and Zoning Commission had recommended approval of this plat subject 
to getting two lanes of paving on FM-3097 or escrowing funds in 
the amount of $220,000 . Couch also explained that additional side­
walk requirements would have to be added in order to mee t the re ­
quirement of the Subdivision Standards. 

Fox made a motion that the Council approve the final plat for 
Church on the Rock, Phase II with the stipulation that approval 
of this plat is subject to getting two lanes of pavement on FM- 3097 
or escrowing funds of $220 , 000 and that sidewalks be added based 
on the City's new r equirements for sidewalks. Eubanks seconded 
the motion . The motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 

The Council then considered approval of a final plat by 
Sheffield Deve l opment for Turtle Cove , Phase I. Welborn made a 
motion that the final plat for Turtle Cove, Phase I be approved 
subject to engineering determinations with regard to the need 
for additional improvements of the sanitary sewer lift station 
which serves the proposed development . Davis seconded the motion . 

Gournay expressed his concern about emergency access into 
Turtle Cove . Gournay offered an amendment to the motion which 
would require that an all- weather access be connected in conjunc­
tion with Phase I of the development to provide for emergency 
access. Davis seconded the motion . The motion to amend the main 
motion was voted on and passed unanimously . 

The developer stated that he had no problem with this require ­
ment and would have no problem implementing the construction of 
such an all-weather access with Phase I of the development . 

Tuttle then called for a vote on the main motion . The amended 
main motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 



Lyn McCreary, representing Lakeside National Bank, then 
appeared before the Council to request a waiver from the parking 
lot paving standards on a temporary parking lot. McCreary asked 
the Council to conside r granting a waiver from the parking lot 
paving s tandards for a t emporary gravel parking lot at the bank . 
He estimated that the temporary parking area would be needed for 
a period of eighteen months . 

Bullock made a motion to approve the request from Lakes i de 
Nationa l Bank for a waiver from the parking lot paving standar ds 
on a temporary parking l ot for a per i od of eighteen months . Fox 
seconded the motion . The motion was voted on and passed unani ­
mous l y. 

The Counc i l then cons i dered approval of bids on the Eastside 
Water Line . Tony Reid, of Freese and Nichols , addressed the Coun ­
c i l and presented a bid tabulation for construction of the East­
side 20 inch water transmission line . He told the Council that 
e i ght bids had been received . Reid recommended that the Council 
award the bid to the l ow b i dder , Dual Construction , in the amount 
of $313 ,4 88 . 35 . He noted that the recommendation of the Staff an 
of the engineers was that the alternative bid for ductile iron 
be rejected and that the Council award the bid in the above amount 
for concrete steel cylinder pipe . Fox made a motion to award the 
bid on the Easts i de 20 i nch water transmission line to Dua l Con­
struction in the amount of $313 , 488.35 for concrete steel cyl inder 
pipe as recommended by the engineering report and the City Staff . 
Gournay seconded the motion . The motion was voted on and passed 
unanimously. 

The Counc il then considered appointment of a representative 
to the North Texas Municipal Water District Board of Directors. 
Tuttle p laced the name of Brett Hall in nomination to again serve 
in that capaci t y . Gournay seconded the nomination. There being 
no other nominations , Hall was appointed to serve on the North 
Texas Municipal Water Distr ict Board of Directors. 

The Council then discussed and considered amending ·the Sub­
division Ordinance to require Parks and Recreation Board review 
of plats . Ei s en reported that the Parks and Rec r eation Board 
had recommended that the Council amend the plat approval p rocess 
to include as a first s t ep in the process submittal of all plats 
to the Park Board for review and comment to the Ci ty Council. 
Eubanks made a motion that t he request of the Par ks and Recreation 
Board be approved . Welborn seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted o n and passed unanimous l y. 

The Counci l then considered approval of a resolution express ­
i ng gra ti tude to the Women ' s Leag ue for i ts $5 , 000 contribution 
to the Community Building . Eisen r eported that the Parks and 
Recreation Board had unanimou s l y requested that the Council approve 
the resolution commending t h e Women ' s League for the $5,000 con­
tribution. Fox made a motion that the resoluti on expressing 
gratitude to the Women's League be approved. Davis seconded the 
motion . The motion was voted on and passed unanimous l y. 
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The Council instructed the City Staff to prepare resolu­
tions for their consideration to commend all contributors who 
had supported the Community Building project at a future meeting. 

The Council then considered additional improvements to the 
Communi ty Building and pool area. Eisen told the Council that 
the Parks and Recreation Board had recommended that the follow ­
ing improvements be made at the Community Building/pool area : 
1 . a hotmix asphalt parking l ot providing parkiq:r spaces for about 
30 cars be constr ucted at a cost of about $26 , 308 ; 2 . that the 
redwood deck originally est i ma t ed at $6,700 be reduced in size 
s o that the cost would be about $3 , 350 , and that the deck wou l d 
be approximately 22 ft . long extending about 8 ft. from the back 
of the building; t he split rail fence currently existing at the 
park be extended along the side of the road leading to the Com­
munity Building area and the newly constructed plaza and extend­
ing west down the boundary of the existing baseball field to the 
City 's property line , at an estimated cost of about $2 , 800. 
Eubanks made a motion that the Council approve the additional im­
provements at the Community Bui l ding and t he pool area as recom­
mended by the Parks and Recreation Board. Gournay seconded the 
motion. The motion was voted on and passed unanimo usly. 

The Cou ncil then cons i dered improvements to Harry Myers Park. 
Eisen told the Council that the Parks and Recreation Board had 
recommended that a plaza between the restroom area and picnic 
pavilion area be constructed at Harry Myers Park . The cost e s­
timate, including lighting, for this pro ject was $5 ,7 50. He 
stated that funding for this project would come from in- kind re­
funds generated by the origina l grant for park development in 
Harry Myers Par k . 

Welborn made a motion that the Council approve the i mprovements 
recommended by the Park Board to Harry Myers Park. Eubanks seconded 
the motion. The motion was voted o n and passed unanimously. 

The Council then considered i mprovements to Williams Street 
Park . Eisen told the Council tha t the Parks a nd Recreation 
Board had unanimously recommended t hat an additional entr anc e 
be added to Willi ams S tre et Park and that the existing entrance 
and parking area be improved by b l ading and sealcoating. The cost 
estimate for the work proposed by t he Park Board totaled $6 ,4 55 . 
Eisen stated this project would be funded from the Recreationa l 
Development Fund. Gournay made a motion that t he Park Board r e com­
mendation for improvements to Williams Street Park be approved . 
Davis seconded the motion. The motion was voted on and passed 
unanimously. 

The Council then considered improvements to the Basebal l 
Park. Ei sen told t he Council that the Parks and Recreation Board 
had passed unanimously a recommendation that the fol l owing actions 
be taken in the i mprovements of the Baseball Park : 1 . that the 
City a dvert ise for architectural proposals for t he purpose of 
selecting a f irm to assist in planning a nd design of concessio n 
and restroom buildings at the Park ; 2 . that the City pour concrete 
pads for bleachers and that each dugout be provi ded with a concrete 
floor. Ei s e n told the Counci l that the estimated cost of these 
improvements is $3 , 480 and that the pro ject would be funded out 
of the Recreational Deve l opment Fund. 



Gournay made a motion that the reconunendations by the 
Park Board for improvements to the Baseball Park be approved . 
Eubanks seconded the motion . The motion was voted on and passed 
unanimously . 

The Council then considered improvements to the Southside 
Park. Eisen told the Council that the Parks and Recreation 
Board had reconunended that the Council approve improvements to 
the Southside Park which include the construction of a shaded 
pavilion, fenc ing for the pool area , a wooden screening fence for 
the equipment area, and the previously approved fencing for the 
basketball area . Eisen told the Council that the estimated cost 
of these projects would be $ 1 8 , 000 and that the project would be 
funded from the Recreational Development Fund . 

Davis made a motion that the Council approve the Park Board ' s 
recommendation for improvements to Southside Park . Eubanks 
seconded the motion. The motion was voted on and passed unani­
mously . 

The Council then considered an ordinance amending the 1984 - 85 
City of Rockwa l l Budget. Eisen explained it was necessary to 
amend the 1984 - 85 Budget due to unforseen attorney's fees and 
street improvement requirements. He told the Council that the 
amendments were in part a result of the work that the City had 
done in its attempt to obtain Metro telephone service , and due to 
the recent storms where the City experienced in excess of a 100 
year f l ooding. Gournay made a motion to approve the ordinance 
amending the 1984 - 85 Budget . Fox seconded the motion. The motion 
was voted on and passed unanimously . 

The Counc i l then d i scussed the City Council Retreat. The 
Council instructed the Staff to make reservations for holding the 
Retreat a t Lakeway near Austin for August 15th through 17th. 

The Council then considered renaming the Central Fire Station. 
Welborn made a motion that the Rockwall Centra l Fire Station be 
renamed "Benny Gracy Memorial Fire Station" as recommended by the 
Rockwa ll Volunteer Fire Department . Bullock seconded the motion. 
Eubanks offered a n amendment to the motion which would provide 
for the City to purchase from the General Fund dress b l ue uniforms 
for the Volunteer Fire Department . Gournay seconded the amendment. 
Tuttle stated that the type of uniform which the City would provide 
t o the Volunteer Fire Department should not, i .n his opinion , be 
tied to the motion to rename the Fire Station. He suggested that 
the City shou l d let the Fire Department advise the City what type 
of uniforms that they might want provided. We l born stated that 
i t was her opinion that the City Counci l should ask the Volunteer 
Fire Department to tell the Counci l what they needed. Eubanks 
stated that his motion was in no way intended to tell the Fire 
Department how to dress . Fox suggested that the Council should go 
to the Fire Department and get them to make a recommendation back 
to the Council. Tuttle asked Eubanks to restate his. motion . · Eu­
banks stated .that his motion would provide that the City pay, out 
of the General Fund , for furnishing a clothing allowance for appro­
priate uniforms for the Fire Department to utilize at the different 
activities at which they might represent the City. 
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Tuttle ca l led for a vote on the amendment. The amendment 
to the main motion passed, with the following vote being recorded : 
Voting for: Eubanks , Davis , Welborn , Bullock , Fox and Gournay; 
voting against: Tuttl e. 

Tuttle then called for a vote on the amended main motion . 
The motion was voted on and passed unanimously as amended . 

The Council then considered approval of an ordinance grant­
ing a Conditional Use Permit for a structure with less than 90% 
masonry facade on Lot 1 , Block A Herring Addition (1st reading) . 
Welborn made a motion to approve the ordinance granting a Condi­
tional Use Permi t for a structure with less than 90% masonry 
facade on Lot 1 , Block A Herring Addition . Bullock seconded the 
motion . The motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 

The Council then considered approval of a Code of Ethics 
Ordinance on second reading . Gournay made a motion that the Code 
of Ethics Ordinance be approved on second , reading . Eubanks 
seconded the motion . The motion was voted on and passed unani ­
mously. 

The Council then adjourned to hold an Executive Session under 
Section 6252-17 V.A . C.S. to discuss personnel and legal matters . 

The Council reconvened after Executi ve Session to consider 
appointment of a Municipal Prosecutor . Ray Sumrow was n omi nated 
to serve as Municipal Prosecutor. There being no further nomina­
tions, Tutt le called for a vote on confirming the appointment of 
Sumrow as City Prosecutor. Sumrow was appointed to the position 
by unanimous vote. 

There being no further business to come before the Counci l , 
the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 P.M. 

APPROVED: 

Mayor 
ATTEST : 
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